Rock 5-26-92

NORTH COVE HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

SPRING MEETING

MAY 5, 1992

Members present: Stephen Wardlaw, Chair; Jack Schneider, Vice-Chair; Henri David, Elizabeth David, Clerk. Absent: Charles Ficker, William Brazicki.

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m. The Clerk, not having properly studied her duties, neglected to bring the minutes of the last meeting for reading and approval. Approval was deferred until the next meeting.

S. Wardlaw requested volunteers for additional commission members, however, there were no names forthcoming.

There being no formal business to conduct, S. Wardlaw asked for an update on the Barbara Aubin project. She reported the zoning variance was granted on April 8 and they hope to start in June.

S. Wardlaw also requested a status report on the Horan project. T. Horan indicated they were uncertain as to whether they would go forward with the project as originally approved. She inquired whether, if they went forward with only a portion of the original plan, the project would have to be resubmitted for approval. S. Wardlaw responded that those changes which can be seen from the public rights of way need to be approved; but that they could be reviewed at an informal meeting of the Commissioners, as long as they were not at variance with the originally approved plans.

The meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.

E I David, Clerk